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 Bere Ferrers Parish Council

At a meeting of the Footpaths and Environment Committee held in the Council Chambers at Bere Alston on Tuesday, 15th January 2013.      
Present     



  Mrs D. M. A. Chapman 
Chairman
                                      Mrs H. Boot-Handford         Chairman of Council
                                      Mr M. Benson                             

                                      Rev N. Law
                                      Mr R. Maycock                     

837. Apologies.


Apologies were received from Mr Smith due to illness.                                                                                                                                   
838. Items of Urgent Business at the discretion of the Chairman
1. Mrs Chapman   Parishioners have approached Mrs Chapman asking if Council would put a litter bin at   

                              the top of Station Hill, also a grit bin at the bottom of Station Hill by the bus stop.
                              Discussions took place. Mrs Chapman proposed the purchase of a Topsy Bin to be placed  

                              by the grit bin and post box at the top of Station Hill, seconded by Mr Benson.

2. Mr Lamb         Councillor Pearce is still trying to obtain grit bins for a number of parishes from the TAP   Fund, but Council would have to pay to fill them with salt. Await result of application.

                            Discussions were held. Mrs Chapman proposed that if grit bin obtained we would fill with salt at a cost of £100, seconded by Rev Law.      

839.  Progress Report on Footpath Walks for the Bere Link.

Mrs Chapman has asked Dr Harmsworth to write up Footpath 37 as there is a diversion on this one.

Mr Benson is re-writing 49 and 69, and Rev Law has completed his and will hand to Mrs Rogers tomorrow.
840.   Financial Statements.               
The Clerk presented the financial statements for January and after discussions Mrs Boot-Handford proposed acceptance, seconded by Rev Law.

841. Any Footpath Problems.

The Clerk has received the following emails from Mr & Mrs Benson who frequently walk the footpath;

FP 93 “ Water erosion at various points is cutting a deep channel in the path. This is particularly acute as the 
path descends more steeply down to the river at its northern end. The bare bedrock is exposed”.

FP 49 “ No problems on this path but when approaching junction with FP76 at Wottons Farm from N.E. a 
sign post to FP76 would be helpful as the small gate set back in the hedge is easily missed.”
FP 50 “ No narrative in the Footpath Guide for it between 49 and 51.”
FP 51 “Descending to the SW to cross the stream from the sewage works was very steep and treacherously 
slippery. Many boot skid marks were visible. The ascent on the south side of the stream has steps, the north side could benefit from steps on the steep section.”
FP 63 “On the 8th December we attempted to walk the whole length of 63 including the section from 66 
down to the junction with FP59, after crossing the stream down from Lockeridge, the stream/bog 
section is always very muddy but we have always managed to get through before. This was over a week since heavy rain but we had to turn back and get to FP59 via FP52. The boardwalk on FP59 through the bog around the stream from Whitsum is very useful and there is a need for a similar boardwalk across the Lockeridge stream on FP63.”
FP60  “ We walked the path from north to south, down the hill. After crossing the style for the final steep 
part of the descent, the path initially tracks diagonally across the slope, easing the gradient. However 
for the last 20m the path runs directly down the slope and maintaining a footing is very difficult.

This lowest 20m of FP60 needs steps cutting and boarding into the slope.”
FP59  “At the junction with FP63 this path is subject to the same quagmire as FP63. The boardwalk 
recommended for FP63 across the Lockeridge stream could be usefully extended by 15m west on 
FP59. After crossing the Whitsum stream on the boardwalk there is a steep ascent to the south over 3 or 4 stiles. The first section has had steps cut and boarded and is very helpful. However, the rest of the ascent was very difficult. Even with walking boots with a good tread it was hard to maintain a grip. The steps need to continue further up the ascent towards the south.

The final stile, as the ascent slackens (100m before the road) is very difficult to climb. It is very 
narrow and hard against an overgrown hedge and has a dog hole slide within the stile. The top of the dog hole slide is significantly higher than the top bar on the stile and it is impossible to get your leg as high as it. Consequently you have to get over an already high top bar within a very narrow space.
The stile at Grid ref 428660 either needs the dog hole slide removing or the stile needs to be widened 
to accommodate the dog hole slide. Preferably the stile should be replaced with a kissing gate.”
FP59, 63, and 65 junction signposting.

“The signing from 65 to 63 and 63 to 59 are ok but for 65 to 69 there is no sign in your line of vision. You can move onto 63 and then look back to see the sign to 59 but it would be helpful to have a sign from 65 to 59 in the line of vision as you come up from the footbridge.”
FP65 “ Grid ref 428675 at side of farmhouse on South Ward Farm the signage walking to the north is ok but 
when walking towards the south needs an extra sign to get around the east side of the house to the gate- where there is a sign which is blocked from view till you go around the side of the house. GR428672 several low branches that have to be ducked under.

Both approaches to footbridge at GR42856670 overgrown with brambles.”
FP37   “We walked this today which is 4 days after a couple of days of heavy rain. The stream down from 
Buttspill at Grid Ref 43856810 has to be crossed but we had to turn back. Hither to this has been a wide crossing which means that the water depth, even after rain, is shallow enough to wade across in walking boots. The recent heavy rain has brought a lot of debris down and the eastern bank of the stream to about one third of its former width. Consequently the stream is much deeper and cannot be waded. A long legged person may consider a ‘leap’ but the western bank has been cut vertical and offers no suitable flat landing for a ‘leap’. This is a well-used path and this location must be a candidate for a footbridge.”
842. Environment Issues.
Mr Benson stated that the Emergency Plan did not work very well, when a lady from Fore Street 

needed sandbags due to a blocked drain, and it was a Saturday morning.

Discussions took place.

It was agreed that we need a store of 24 sandbags, and possibly each Councillor to be issued with 

a couple of sandbags so when anyone gets in touch they can issue them. The sand is inside the Lych 
gate at the Cemetery. The other solution would be to put a locked bin in the Cemetery where
Councillors can get access to issue sandbags. Clerk to investigate cost of container.

842. Correspondence.

1. WDBC 
        “Just to confirm that the Environment Service section of WDBC at Tavistock is responsible for placing an A4 poster in your parish pack this week. We have found the message useful- in particular the fact that a designated dog waste bin isn’t the only place people can dispose of the bags.”

2. WDBC News Release. 
    “Why it pays West Devon residents to recycle. 
It has been a recorded breaking year for recycling in West Devon and residents are being urged to keep up the good work as a way of helping to keep down the cost of their council tax.                                 
West Devon Borough Council is highlighting how recycling helps to offset the cost of the waste and recycling service which ultimately means council tax bills are lower than they would otherwise be.

It costs around £56 each year to collect and deal with the waste and recycling from each household in the borough but the figure would be much higher if West Devon was not recycling and composting at a rate of 60%.

The borough is now one of the top ten performing local authorities in England in terms of recycling and composting.

The level of recycling and composting not only means the council gets ‘recycling credits’

From the Government but the value of some of the recycling materials also helps to keep costs down.

The most valuable recyclable items are aluminium cans, worth around £850 per tonne. Steel cans are worth £110 per tonne. Even paper is worth around £85 per tonne and with 5,100 tonnes collected in West Devon last year, it all adds up.

There is also another financial benefit from recycling as the council can reduce the waste going to landfill which costs around £97 per tonne.

Cllr Robert Oxborough, the council’s Chairman of Community Services, who is responsible for recycling, said” We all want to see council tax kept under control and how much we recycle can have a direct impact on our bills. If there was ever an incentive to recycle more it is the fact that it will save you money.”

He added “I am very impressed with the results this year of our recycling education programme with both children and adults. I would like to thank the residents of West Devon for recycling 60% of their waste and urge them to aim even higher for 2013!”

3. Junk Mail.

Devon Community Recycling and Composting Network magazine.

4. South West Water 25 Year Future Outlook.

“It is customary in the New Year to reflect on the past and make resolutions for the future. Rather fittingly, South West Water is publishing a summarised version of our 25-year vision; ‘What’s in the pipeline 2015-2040’.  
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.00pm. 
Dated this 29th day of January 2013
Signed by the Chairman…………………………………….
